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Improved Victorian Workers Bill

The enhancement of the Victorian employment conditions for non-award employees proposed by the Federal Industrial Relations Minister, Tony Abbott, is good news for employers and employees.  

The amendments include a formal requirement to provide workers with bereavement leave, payment to employees for working excess of 38 hours and standing down clauses.
Victorian Farmers Federation Industrial Association President, Alan Bowman, said the overwhelming majority of Victorian employers would provide their employees with these minimum conditions, however Mr Abbott’s proposals clarify the law and remove any uncertainty. 

“It is only fair that employees are paid for the work they do when they are on the minimum rate and for this reason the VFF has no hesitation supporting this proposal,” Mr Bowman said. 

A Senate committee hearing is being scheduled to hear evidence on the Bill. 

“This Bill is fair and reasonable, unlike the Federal Awards (Uniform Systems) Bill, which attempted to impose federal award conditions on all Victorian employers and to re-regulate the State’s industrial relations system,” Mr Bowman said. 

“The VFF estimated more than 10,000 jobs would be lost from Victorian agriculture had the Victorian Parliament not rejected the Federal Awards (Uniform Systems) Bill. This is unacceptable, especially when farmers are experiencing the worst drought in decades. 

In evidence to be submitted to the Senate Committee, the Australian Industry Group, representing employers from the ‘big end of town’, supported the State Government’s failed Bill.

Mr Bowman described their position as hypocritical. The big companies can afford to support the State Government’s plans to re-regulate the state industrial relations system. Most of their employees are already on Federal Awards so the legislation would not have affected them.

“Furthermore large companies maintain in house their own human resources departments and industrial relations specialists,” Mr Bowman said.

“Farmers and other small businesses don’t have this luxury and therefore the simple employment arrangements allowed under the non-regulated system is critically important to them.

“Members of the Australian Industry Group clearly have no understanding of the difficulties of running a small business.”
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